Human Resource Committee Minutes

September 7, 2012
The Human Resource Committee met Friday, September 7, 2012, at 12:00 p.m. in the Conference Room at City Hall.  Chairperson John Uden brought the meeting to order.  Committee members present were Dwayne Andrews, Bill Melnik and John Hollowell.  
Also present were Councilperson Sue Galbraith, City Clerk Becky Stanton, Human Resource/Payroll Officer Billie Burkhalter, Auto Cad Technician/Flood Plain Administrator/Asst. to Public Works & Public Utilities Administrator Samantha Malenovsky, Police Chief Doug Colombik, Grant Administrator Dawn Colton and Recorder Connie Watts.
Roll Call 

Noted above
Review Compensation for City Clerk, HR/Payroll Officer, Grant Administrator and Floodplain Administrator/AutoCAD Tech/Asst to Public Works & Public Utilities Administrator

Chairman Uden asked City Clerk Stanton, HR/Payroll Officer Burkhalter, Grant Administrator Colton and ACT/FPA/APW&PUA Malenovsky to address the committee with their concerns.  

City Clerk Stanton mentioned the wage analysis study, in which, she felt, some positions were not properly addressed.  HR/Payroll Officer Burkhalter sent a letter to Chief Colombik, who was representing the non organized employees.  Chief Colombik  then sent a letter to Chairman Uden, who forwarded a copy to the Mayor.  An email was then sent to the Mayor requesting him to address those issues, which has not, as yet, been done.  After the budget became final, it became apparent that the Mayor was not going to address the issues, so the grievances were then filed.

HR/Payroll Officer Burkhalter explained that one of the issues to be addressed is that Dawn Colton’s position and Sam Malenovsky’s position are not reflected in the survey passed by the council.  Her position, HR/Payroll Officer, is not reflected in the survey either, other than in the Miles City column.  The City Clerk’s position had many cities and towns missing from the study and so is not an accurate representation in comparison to other surveyed positions.  A clerk and recorder’s position is included in the City Clerk’s survey, which is not correct, as a clerk and recorder is a county, not a city position.  

What we are requesting is for the Human Resources Committee to follow the recommendations of the non-organized representative, Chief Colombik, implement the wages set forth in his letter, and be recognized in the study.

Police Chief Colombik prefaced his comments by noting that he was chosen to represent the non-organized employees, but Is an employee of the City, works with City employees, and is, therefore, not an independent representative.  He noted that this Committee will have to decide whether to accept his figures or have somebody completely independent of the City do a follow-up.  

The Police, Fire, even the City Shop and Utilities positions were relatively easy, as the titles are fairly consistent throughout various cities.  The positions being discussed here, however, vary widely in the duties for those titled positions.  The person at MSU doing the survey sent out a form to the cities and many of the cities did not respond.  

HR/Payroll Officer Burkhalter stated the individual at MSU indicated to her that a more in-depth study could have been done if there had been more money allocated for it.  She also said that the group is basically asking for the 2% raise that is built into the study - these positions are currently frozen for six years.

Chairperson Uden told Ms. Burkhalter that, in his opinion, f they were successful, any pay raise would be effective as of July 1, 2012.



Committee Member Andrews thanked Chief Colombik for all his work on this wage project.  He questioned why the 2% increase, which he understands to be a cost of living increase, is not implemented for all employees.  He asked if it was because no one would get an increase, even a cost of living increase, until he or she would reach the average over the six year period.  

He also says he trusts the conclusions of the Police Chief.  He would prefer not to have to do the study again, but if the majority of the Committee felt it was necessary, because of the appearance of impropriety, he would vote for that.  He has looked at the study, and feels that 1.  these positions were not analyzed correctly, 2. the study was somewhat flawed because of that and 3. it is our obligation to treat people fairly, and he does not believe these four individuals have been treated fairly because there were problems with the survey.

He feels the committee needs to go along with Mr. Colombik’s recommendations or make a decision to have an outside person look at it.  

Chairman Uden asked if these four individuals have all turned in job descriptions.  

City Clerk Stanton replied she was asked to complete an in-depth questionnaire for her department, which included the HR/Payroll, Ambulance/AP, City Clerk and Deputy City Clerk positions.  She turned that in to the Mayor, along with job descriptions and payroll spreadsheets.  
Request of Citizens

Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 8:22 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

__________________________                  _


City Clerk Becky Stanton, Recorder

__________________________                  _



Acting Chairperson John Hollowell
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